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CHICAGO - Attorney General Kwame Raoul, as part of a coalition of 22 attorneys 
general, today supported a proposed federal rule that protects access to health care for 
all individuals. The proposed rule rescinds portions of the 2019 Healthcare Refusal 
Rule, which allowed anyone working in health care to broadly refuse to provide care 
based on religious or moral beliefs.

In the letter, Raoul and the coalition said the Biden administration’s proposed rule 
eliminates the problematic and illegal aspects of the federal government’s 2019 rule and 
better safeguards patients, including those in the LGBTQ+ community and those 
seeking abortions, from being denied access to critical or lifesaving health services. The 
2019 rule also threatened to cut off essential federal health care funding to states for a 
single breach of the rule.

“Every patient seeking health care should be able to do so without fear of discrimination 
or being denied critical and lifesaving health services,” Raoul said. “I will continue to 
advocate for fair and equitable access to quality health care services in Illinois, and I 

https://link.mediaoutreach.meltwater.com/ls/click?upn=AHeiYqrGkjtYBsgDuD-2BX81FN7YaZzxm735LdcWcqv5lLOluVlVAT3WFSe0OzOOhMGavoTKyzBeeNkVyebn5g8xfTIQzD0YLPrFfY3p6S0K0voceD2R08Q2Yw1tDEHlORlOJyBGNw7q-2BKTCpFf5k6v1pgp4-2FxZZMaH1z-2BmU-2F09GFePefkrBljA4E-2B1ckIv69xZj07VT7UbMPT6iOKu5V-2BZrgj69bJDmHwxtFM3A1DORcVhZFUbooXzyeuiipjsFBslQQozm0MS-2B7-2BxdhnQ2j0i9uZ7Ob1DtnknhdbJlzhxRk-3DmLw2_7H2tvCCsb7ZLVNdm9RNUCVBD61FoptvbEy5QI7O8X-2BX8RTqBJQ-2FQwmAg8C4r2MHPmCMDfzRxx824Fwb2hC-2F-2FwgttmywFvgkExk3NS3pzk9jSyWZbkFr86ZEsARgpw5iK0CmWlUlVzvvf6R3D7pEiRIq0AYvgKoSoEWDH0jCfnYbFUhUWv7ksPlfIX2f-2FVHGrAlbMIQ1JEEDx-2F9PsjITWbywAUDO7n86S34kjMwcAi39A7KMNiX6hu-2B537k6DTBaupHCcg2uHKUBaI8a4Gjok0-2Fti58rIjfQ6VKBA8rg4e4buomQfdpBwOOaRksPB40MycuhmpsqIod5afzdINBOBuWa9Y3dgoxKUEhNujFzyt24b5s3vJsbx5tiFatrq5Ic5GSUgcS1oY9DnaDb-2FFGepMA-3D-3D&utm_source=riverbender&utm_medium=article_link


stand in support of the federal government’s efforts to prohibit discrimination in health 
care.”

The 2019 Healthcare Refusal Rule was successfully blocked in multiple lawsuits 
nationwide. In January, the Biden administration announced a new proposed rule that 
seeks to rescind portions of the 2019 rule.

In the letter, Raoul and the attorneys general expressed their support of the new 
proposed rule, arguing that it:

Protects vulnerable populations, including LGBTQ+ communities and people 
seeking reproductive care, by revoking the most dangerous parts of the 2019 rule 
that opened them up to discrimination and threatened to exacerbate preexisting 
health care inequities.
Strikes a better balance between safeguarding conscience rights of individual 
medical providers and protecting access to health care for patients.
Corrects portions of the 2019 rule that are redundant, confusing or have been 
deemed illegal by courts in litigation brought by the states, local governments and 
health care providers.
Protects federal funding for states’ public health care and other federally-funded 
programs that provide crucial health, education and labor services.

Joining Raoul in filing the comment letter are the attorneys general of Arizona, 
California, Connecticut, Delaware, the District of Columbia, Hawaii, Maine, Maryland, 
Massachusetts, Michigan, Minnesota, Nevada, New Jersey, New Mexico, New York, 
North Carolina, Oregon, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, Washington and Vermont.


